
 

Community of  Warren Grove – March 2020   Judy Duffy, Administrator 

Annual Budget Meeting 

Community of Warren Grove 

March 12, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. 

 
PRESENT:   Mayor Diane Crozier 

Michel Arsenault 

Janet Howes 

Lyndon Mayhew 

 

 

REGRET: Destiny Arsenault 

 

PUBLIC/RESIDENTS: Mr. G. Crozier 

   Mr. G. Arbing 

   Mr. H. Cairns 

   Ms. D. Weale 

 

ADMINISTRATOR:  Judy Duffy 

 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER:    Mayor Crozier called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

2. Ms. Wheel addressed her concerns regarding the property located next door to her residence on the North York 

River Road.  The Province has been using it to haul and store fill/asphalt, for the Hillsboro Bridge work.  Trucks 

are coming in and out all hours of the early morning and there is quite a bit of noise associated with this. It was 

noted that the Province would need to apply to have the property rezoned for commercial use as it is presently 

zoned for agriculture.  After some discussion it was agreed that Mayor Crozier would contact Mr. Dollar at the 

Premier’s Office to discuss our concerns.   

 

3. BUDGET 2020-2021: 

 

The Annual Budget was presented by Council L. Mayhew who thanked Councilor M. Arsenault for his input 

with the Budget preparation.   

  

Moved by Councillor L. Mayhew         

  Seconded by Councillor J. Howes                  Motion Carried 

 

 

4. ADJOURNMENT    

 

Moved by Councillor L. Mayhew         

Seconded by Councillor J. Howes              Motion Carried 

 

 

            

Signed Diane Crozier, Mayor     Dated 

         

Signed        Judy Duffy, Administrator     Dated    

      


